Exercise-associated arrhythmias in L
British Thoroughbred Racehorses.

A survey of prevalence and risk factors

Progress to date

Over the past 18 months, post-race ECG traces have been collected from 587 horses at 28
different race meetings selected at random and including National Hunt, Turf and All weather
flat meetings. We identified 33 horses with premature complexes (5.6% prevalence), 3 with
physiological rhythm abnormalities (0.5% prevalence) and 2 horses with atrial fibrillation
(0.3% prevalence). None of these horses required treatment for their dysrhythmias. All of the
data collected remains confidential and will be released at the request of the owner or trainer.

These prevalences are similar to those reported in Standardbred race horses. Currently we are
in the process of analysing our data to look for specific risk factors for dysrhythmias. The
project has allowed us to identify the optimal technique for using the smartphone ECG in this
setting, advice which we have been able to share at a variety of veterinary meetings. The data
forms a useful resource for vets working on racecourses and those advising trainers as they can
compare results in individual horses with information from this study.
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